

## Friday 23rd February 2024

**Dear Bronington Families,** 

We had an amazing end to last half term with our visit to Young Voices 2024 and a fabulous beginning to this half term with our graduation ceremony with the Children's University Pilot Scheme.

Our children are working extremely hard in their classes and are enjoying their learning, it is lovely to see.

We are looking forward to our annual Eisteddfod on 1<sup>st</sup> March, where children can wear traditional Welsh Costume, a Welsh sports top or club uniform (rainbows, scouts etc) and World book day celebration on March 7<sup>th</sup>, where children can dress up as their favourite book character. Please remember you don't have to spend lots of money of costumes, there are lots of characters who wear jeans and a top.

We will be holding an Easter Bingo to raise funds for our school. Bingo will take place in our school hall on Thursday 21st March, more details from FoBs to follow.

We will be asking for any raffle prize donations that you can spare and also Easter egg donations in return for an own clothes day on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> March.

I am very keen to collate your views about our school and your child's experience at Bronington. I am very grateful for the responses to the questionnaire we have received so far, they are so important for us to build on things we are doing well and address any aspect that could be improved.

I understand that everyone is very busy, but please could I ask you to take some time, if you haven't already, to complete the form below.

Thank you for taking the time to share your views.

https://forms.office.com/e/CtiGhiVELT

Thank you again for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Emma Jones,

Headteacher



After School Clubs
Monday – Lau Gar (all welcome)
Tuesday – Choir
Wednesday – Gardening Club (class
1&2)
Entrepreneur Club (class 3)
Thursday – Gardening Club (class
1&2)

## **Dates For Your Diary-**

28<sup>th</sup> February – Quiz night at Reuben's

1<sup>st</sup> March – Eisteddfod,

W/C 4<sup>th</sup> March – Family Consultations (parent's evenings)

6th March - Class 2 Bake Off

7<sup>th</sup> March – World Book Day

12<sup>th</sup> March – Guide Dogs Visit

14<sup>th</sup> March – Journey Day

15<sup>th</sup> March – Own Clothes Day

21st March – Easter Bingo

Class 1 news written by Elsie...

We have been busy exploring our new and improved outdoor area. We have made God's Eye snowflakes to decorate the classroom, built dens to protect ourselves from the harsh conditions of the Arctic and made Friendship bracelets for our friends who are about to leave us to go on a Polar expedition. We had an amazing experience meeting James and asking him some of our questions.

We are really grateful to James for giving up his time to speak to us. He has promised to speak to us again on his return and share his experiences, challenges and photographs.





















We were really fortunate this week to meet real life Welsh explorer James McCorkindale who is about to embark on an expedition to the Arctic!



Class I and 2 thought of some wonderful questions to ask him and he was only to happy to answer. We wish him lots of luck and hope he manages to raise lots of money for charity.

In class 3 this week, we have been doing some very exciting things. On Tuesday most of us attended a graduation ceremony at Glyndwr University where we graduated with the bronze award through Children's University. We had a fantastic time. In maths, we have continued learning about fractions of both shapes and amounts. We also had a Science day on Wednesday searching in our outdoor areas for minibeasts. We think we will find more when the weather is a little better. Finally we started our Welsh fortnight leading up to St David's Day and our upcoming Eisteddfod. How exciting!









This term Bumblebees are learning about 'People who help us' this week we have be looking at Doctors and Nurses and how they can help us if we are hurt of poorly.











After School Clubs are proving to be very popular, these are just a few pictures from our art club. I'm sure you will agree, we have some very creative and talented children!



## ART CLUB

PIC.COLLAGE

We are looking forward to the following events, organised by the fabulous Friends of Bronington School. Thank you in advance of your support.



